WOODMOOR

Water & Sanitation District No. 1

P O. Box 1407 « Monument, Colorado 80132
Phone (719) 488-2525 » Fax (719) 488-2530

PUBLIC ANNOUNCMENT

April 7%, 2022

Dear Residents of Woodmoor,

We’re reaching out today to share with you important information regarding the current road
closure along Lake Woodmoor Drive between Brookmoor and Coronado Beach Drive.
Unfortunately, our construction contractor has run into some unanticipated circumstances while
performing the installation of our raw water pipeline. Specifically, a section of 8” thick
reinforced concrete had to be removed to facilitate construction and prior approvals obtained
from state agencies having jurisdiction over the work prior to the removal of the concrete
encountered. This, and other difficulties have set back construction considerably and delayed the
re-opening of Lake Woodmoor Drive. However, our contractor has assured us that he will have
the water line installed, backfilled and the asphalt patched next week. We have briefed El Paso
County and the Lewis Palmer School District on the situation and informed them of the extended
road closure that will continue until next Friday with Lake Woodmoor Drive being re-opened to
the public by no later than 5 p.m. on that day (April 15%).

We apologize for any inconvenience this has/is causing residents in our community and ask that
you bear with us for just a little while longer.

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns please contact our office at 719-488-2525 and
we will be happy to assist you.

Sincerely,

Jessie J. Shaffer

District Manager

Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District No. 1



